
Worship With Us 
 

September 5, 2021 
 

Praise Team  Jason & Carrie Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist Joy Oden 
Deacon of the Week Bob Zimmerman 
 

 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 

 Please Note: Please utilize seating in the sanctuary to 
maintain social distancing, and keep crowding to a minimum 
in fellowship hall.  Thank you! 

 
 ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ 

 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
Prelude 
Hymn # 191 “There Is Power in the Blood” 
Chorus  “Nailed to the Cross” 
Chorus “Yes I Will” 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH OFFERING 

Offertory Mary Schwartz 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
Children may be dismissed for ARROWS.  

 

Scripture Reading II Timothy 3:1-15 

Congregation at Prayer 

Message Pastor Jeff 

“Wonder-Working Power” 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH REMEMBRANCE 

Communion 
 

Closing Hymn #390 “May the Mind of Christ” 

Postlude 
 

 The service is streamed live to the CBC Facebook page. 

Nursery Care      during the Worship Service 11:00 a.m. 
for children from birth through age three 

in the room north of the sanctuary 
 

 ARROWS 
 

Ages 3 years old – 5th Grade 

Upstairs with Kylie Meyer following the special music 
 

NAB Missionaries of the Week 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Rahiam and Danielle Bango 

Abounding Faith, Magnolia, New Jersey 

Abounding Faith began meeting in November 2019 with the 

vision of being a church that will reach the world with the Good 

News of Jesus by zealously living out the Great Commission. 

Part of the way they do this is by serving their local community 

through a clothes closet, food giveaways, and more. 

Pray for the Bangos as they juggle four young kids. Both Rahiam 

and Danielle are co-vocational, working full-time jobs at the 

local hospital while also leading the church. 
 

CBC Missionaries of the Week 
Daniel & Sarah Zagami 

Commission to Every Nation 
Atlanta, GA 

 

Student of the Week 
Hannah Simmons 

McPherson College, McPherson, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 

Pastor Ben Jones 
Shell Creek Baptist Church, Columbus, NE 

 

    Our worship services can be found on 
CBC Facebook page, or cbcstafford.org 

 

Today 
 

Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
 

Adult Sunday School - CBC Discovery Class 
 

This Week 
 

St. John CORE - St. John Methodist Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
 

Stafford CORE - Stafford Methodist Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
 

“God of Creation” Bible Study Tue., 7:00 p.m. 
CBC Fellowship Hall – Led by Elizabeth Fitch 

 

“God of Creation” Bible Study Wed., 9:30 a.m. 
CBC Fellowship Hall – Facilitator Suzanne Hildebrand 

 

Leisure Homestead Worship Service Wed., 9:30 a.m. 
 

The Well – at the Annex JH – Wed., 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. 

   HS – Wed., 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. 
 

Plan Ahead 
 

KidZone Kick-off  Wed., Sept. 15, 6:30 p.m. 

Ice Cream Social at Stafford Senior Center 
 

Sunday School Picnic Sept. 19, 4:00 p.m. 
Ice Cream Stand, Hamburger Fry, Softball Game 

Please sign up today to help make this happen. 
 

“Teach Us to Pray” 
Small Group Study  - The Lord’s Prayer and Prayer Together 

Wednesdays 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. - at the Outreach Center 
Beginning September 22 - Led by Pastor Jeff 

 

Visiting Missionary Oct. 17, 10:00 a.m.  

Kristi TenClay 
will be here to share in the Adult Sunday School Class. 

  



Please Pray for: 

 

Leisure Home Family in Stafford – Earline Carnes 

(Suzanne’s Mom); 

Kenwood Plaza in St. John – Zelma Lee Wendelburg  

Minneola Nursing Home – Ron and Shirley (Rhonda 

Huggard’s parents) 

Military – Ashlee Burnett (Pastor Isaac’s sister), Remington 

Walker, Jordan Keenan, Austin Burenheide, Bob Burns, Jr., 

Kenneth Oden, Bill Hayes, Levi Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin 

(Edna’s nephew), Noah Johnson 

Military deployed – Ryan Pitts – (Arnold & Alda’s grandson-

in-law) is coming home. Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson) 

serving in the Air Force in Japan. Bethany Pike Streeter in 

Poland. 
 

Our Youth and College Students 

KidZone Ministry 

The Well Fall Kick-off 
 

Women’s Bible Studies 
 

Kristi TenClay – home on medical leave 
 

Royce & Sue Baron – Pray for health and safety.  
 

Susan Phillips – (Dr. Ball’s daughter) – in Hospice Care in 
Michigan 
 

Carol – (Suzanne’s sister) She has received the last chemo 
treatment possible. Please pray that it would be effective, 
and for wisdom, peace and comfort for her family. 
 

Jenny Foote – recently had screws removed from her 
ankle after surgery. Pray for complete healing.  
 

Katie Morford and Baby – Samira’s lungs are improving, 
but not yet enough to be able to go home.  
 

Jeanette Miller – in Hospice Care at home. Pray also for 
Annette Dealy, Jeanette’s daughter, primary caregiver. 
 

Jeremy Morgan (Lou Morgan’s son) – Recovering from hip-
replacement surgery 
 

Andy and Sara Wesner Family – Church Planters in 
Montrose, CO 
 

Afghanistan and its future – Christians, Americans, and 
innocent others there. 
 

Nursery – The nursery is available for children during the worship 
service. There is a sign-up sheet on the front table for people to 
staff this ministry.  
 
➢ Note for Parents of College Students 
     or Military Service Persons – 
If you have a son or daughter who will be in college or the military 
for 2021-22, we would like to place their photo on the bulletin 
board. Senior pictures work great, but any photo will work. Please 
give a photo (wallet size preferred) along with their school or 
branch of service to Gail or Vangie by Sept. 12.  
 

➢ Bible Study and Prayer Groups 
Would you be interested in hosting a small Bible study and prayer 
group, using the “Nurturing Your Faith: Prayer” or “Teach Us to 
Pray” materials? Groups can meet on any evening, morning, or 
noontime, etc., and at homes, the CBC Outreach Center, or at CBC. 
Please talk to Pastor Jeff. 
 

➢ The C.E. Board is seeking individuals to teach/facilitate an Adult 
Sunday school Class, beginning on September 26. If you are 
interested, or would like to discuss possible topics and materials, 
etc., please contact Pastor Jeff or Becky Thrasher. Thank you! 
 

➢ KidZone Needs 

A few additional helpers are needed for the KidZone ministry on 
Wednesdays from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at the Stafford Senior 
Center, beginning September 15. “Helping” includes being with 
one of the three age groups of children to provide support for the 
teachers, and showing these kids the love of Christ. Please pray 
and contact Jabe or Allie Wendelburg, or Shon or Rachel 
Meschberger if you are interested. Thank you. 

 

Calvary Baptist Church 
Stafford, Kansas 

 
 

September 5, 2021 
 

Senior Pastor Jeff Lowther 

Assoc./Youth Pastor Isaac Burnett 
 

 

Pastor’s Study 620-234-5449 
 

 

Church Office 620-234-5327 
 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 


